The Minutes of

The Recreation and Sports Committee Meeting

held on 3rd September 2019
A Recreation and Sports Committee meeting was held on Tuesday 3rd September 2019 commencing with an inspection at New Street recreation ground at 6.00 pm.
The following members were present: -


Cllr R. Benfield


Cllr N. Bradley

Cllr S. Coleman


Cllr D. Davidson


Cllr R. Poole


Cllr L. Tuckwell 


Cllr M. Tysoe

Cllr M. Walker


Officers: The Town Clerk


  Maintenance Operative

1. Election of Chairman

Cllr M. Tysoe proposed Cllr R. Benfield be the Chairman for 2019/2020, Cllr D. Davidson seconded the proposal. Cllr M. Walker proposed Cllr R. Poole be Chairman for 2019/2020, Cllr N. Bradley seconded the proposal. The Members present voted as follows: 
Cllr R. Benfield = 4 
Cllr R. Poole = 3 
Abstain = 1 
Cllr. L. Tuckwell immediately declared that she was not clear that Cllr R. Poole had been proposed as Chairman and apologised. A second vote was undertaken without further delay by the Members present. The vote was as follows:

Cllr R. Benfield = 3
Cllr R. Poole = 4 

Abstain = 1 

Cllr R. Poole was duly elected as Chairman. 

Cllr R. Poole thanked Cllr R. Benfield for the legacy and hard work that he had done as Chairman for the committee.
Cllr R. Benfield advised that he would be immediately standing down from the committee following the conclusion of the meeting.
2. Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr E. Coles and Cllr J. Graves.
3. Declarations of interests – there were none to report.
4. Public Participation – no requests received.
5. Minutes of the meeting held on the 30th July 2019 – were confirmed and signed at the meeting.
6. Matters arising
New Street

Rubber paths

These would continue to be monitored by the Maintenance Operative.
Tunnel

Quotations for replacement surfacing would be sought due to the ongoing issues with the grass matting.
Dog walking area

Cllr R. Benfield advised that the installation of the fencing and gate would be commencing mid-September.  Cllr S. Coleman had provided an article to Chippy News on the new dog walking area. Cllr S. Coleman had contacted WODC regarding provision of dog waste bags and had been advised that these are no longer provided.
Zip wire

The rubber close to the seat on the zip wire had been repaired by the Maintenance Operative and would be monitored. The new zip wires at Cotswold Gate would also be monitored to establish if there is a defect with the product.
Safety Surfacing

The surfacing beneath the egg cup and wobble skate board would continue to be monitored by the Maintenance Operative. Any depressions in grass areas adjoining safety surfacing would be built up over the winter period.
Goal Posts

The back stays had now been removed by the Maintenance Operative due to people climbing on the new goal posts. These were being stored by the Council and could be refitted if required for football goal nets.
Cornish Road Recreation Ground

Trim Trail

The replacement piece of trim trail was to be ordered from Proludic. 
Climbing Frame

The Town Clerk had requested product brochures from a number of play equipment suppliers. Once received the committee would review the available products and establish a budget with the agreement of the Finance and General Purposes Committee. Consultation with the local community would be undertaken by the committee regarding the replacement item.  

7. Any Other Business
New Street Recreation Ground 
Under 7’s Play Area

The committee agreed to the replacement of one pedestrian gate to the play area. The repainting of the metal fencing was also discussed with the possibility of a volunteer working party being established by the committee. The committee agreed that all of the wooden benches within this area should be refurbished by the Maintenance Operative.

Boundary Metal Fencing

The Field Reeves had requested that a number of the boundary metal fencing rails are repaired. 

New Entrance Gate

The committee inspected the area in front of the new entrance gates. A number of complaints had previously been made about the surface material following the installation. The area had now compacted over the summer and would be monitored. It was agreed by the committee to install a sign identifying that an alternative fully accessible access point was available at the lower entrance. This would be installed when the dog exercise signs are installed on the new dog exercise area fence.
Cornish Road Play Area

Cllr. R. Benfield advised that the climbing frame was in need of replacement and this was confirmed by the play equipment inspection undertaken by the Council’s insurers. Cllr. M. Tysoe advised that a number of repairs had previously been undertaken. The committee would commence the process of replacing this item of play equipment as soon as possible. 
Cotswold Crescent Play Area
The committee agreed that the local community should be involved with the play area and that the Council could facilitate this by providing use of the Town Hall for a residents meeting. Cllr. M. Tysoe advised that the metal play equipment had been repainted three years ago and had been instantly damaged. The committee agreed that a quotation should be sought for the extension and resurfacing of the basketball area and to replace the damaged backboard.  
Cotswold Gate Play Area

A site visit was not undertaken, but a verbal update was provided by Cllr. R. Benfield. Proludic had undertaken the necessary remedial works and the herris fencing was planned to be removed on 4th September. This would fully open up the play area for use. Cllr. M. Tysoe would check the original planning application to WODC regarding pedestrian access from Cotswold Crescent to Cotswold Gate.  
Date of Next Meeting

The date of the next meeting was arranged for the 3rd December 2019 at 7.30pm in the Council Chamber, 
the Town Hall.
The meeting closed at 7.35pm.

